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To: Karl R. Rabago Byron Johnson
Vice- PreSIdent . Purchdsmg Officer Y
Austm Ener&,y, DES ??Purchasmg thce PASD
From: Fred Yebra , ) Roscmaly Ledesma
D:rector - Purch’tsmg Managcr
Austin Energy, EES Purchasmg Ofﬁce FASD

Re: .. Action ltem Response

'——/éollowmg information is provided in respopse to the action items from the
MBE:’WBE Subcommlltee meeting on October 11,2011, :

Austin Energy and the Purchasing Department have reviewed the certification
requirements of the Scope of Work for the ARRA Wealherization Services Program. The
results of that review are llsted below:
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LT he certifi catlon requirement in the Scope of Work of the COA contract No.
NAIOOOOOO72 paragraph 3.A is as follows:
“Contractor shail submit proofthat a minimum of one employee assigned to work on
each unit dwelling for this contract shall have certification from e;theg_@u_ldm.g—
an itut esidential Encrgy Services W RESNET).
Lemﬁ%%shall be current and proof of certification for employees 3551gned tol
project shall be submitted with response in order to be considered responsive and
eligible f'or awaid Contractor will be respon‘uble for maintaining all such
certifi CdthﬂS throughout the contract térm, and failure to do so may result in contract
termination.”

2. The review of all contracts awarded indicates that two Contragctors did not possess
either certification at the Qualification Staterment submlttal slage

A. Climate Mechanical, Inc.— In their response | to the solicitation, the, Contractor
took exception to the requirement shown in #1 above and struck out the submit
certification with response and conditioned the response by stating the Contractor
shall have responsibility of submlttmg proof of certification, and the City
accepted the exception. Two employees of Climate Mcchanical did attend BPI



XcC:

of weatherization measures and work performed by Weatherization Contractors, and
review of assessments (final inspection) performed by Test-Out contractors. QOverall,
the outcomes consistently met Austin Energy and program standards, notwithstanding
deviations from Austin Energy’s goal that all contractors be and remain in continuous
compliance with Scope of Work requirements.

Austin Energy and the Purchasing Office will continue to monitor contractual
requirements for compliance.

Veronica Lara, Director, DSMBR



